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Hinton Motors/Pegasus site - 15/05367/FUL
Thank you for the opportunity to make a further comment on this scheme. The Trust is concerned about the impact of the proposed engineered site plinth on the setting of Nelson Villas and in particular the treatment of the 4m high retaining walls that will enclose the gardens of the westernmost Nelson Villa dwellings.  Very little information is available for a layperson to understand the proposed site topography and how this plinth and the cafe/garden will impact upon the Nelson’s Villas group of heritage assets and their rear gardens. Therefore we suggest that further contextual elevation images are submitted which adequately examine this element and the associated landscaping to ensure that significant harm is not caused and that residential amenity is protected.   
Garden Building: in the View P7 Proposed Summer the rather stark architectural treatment and white render of the internal elevations of the north, south and garden buildings appears to be at odds with the colour palette, materials and detailing of the elevations to Upper Bristol Road and the riverside.  Whilst these are internal elevations they will still be glimpsed from the public realm and will impact of the setting of the Norfolk crescent enclave and the Upper Bristol road street scene. Our comments are:

· We would recommend that the render currently shown as white should be a Bath stone colour, and that balcony detailing should be in a grey colour rather than white to connect to the grey roof treatments within the scheme. We would recommend further design work to break up the stark facades, this could be achieved by some variety in the use of materials, particularly with the projecting balconies and at top floor level where the dominant colour is white, therefore making this level visually prominent. White window surrounds also add to this sense of starkness.
· We are concerned about the use of fibre cement cladding on the garden elevations as they can have a reflective quality. We are also unsure as to the proposed colour of this cladding and would recommend that any roof treatment should be a dark grey colour to respect the traditional palette of Bath. 

As usual the Trust would wish to see a full specification of materials at this stage accompanied by sample panels displayed on site; the submission of the full detail of the proposed materials (including exact colour and finish) of any scheme is of paramount importance to protect the special qualities of the World Heritage site.
